ORIGINAL

STATE OF FLORIDA

COMMISSIONERS:
LILA A. JABER, CHAIRMAN
J. TERRY DEASON
BRAULIO L. BAEZ
RUDOLPH "RUDY" BRADLEY
CHARLES M. DAVIDSON



Division of Competitive Markets & Enforcement
BETH W. SALAK
DIRECTOR
(850) 413-6600

Huhlic Service Commission

November 17, 2003

Mr. Edwin Altamirano, President The Mobile Phone Company, Inc. (TX246) 5975 North Federal Hwy., Suite 116 Fort Lauderdale, FL 33308-2661

RE: Docket No. 030619-TX

Dear Mr. Altamirano:

We've talked several times concerning the above docket, which was established for nonpayment of the 2002 Regulatory Assessment Fee (fee), statutory late payment charges, along with the balance of the 2001 fee. On September 9, 2003, you advised me that you thought the fee had been paid and that you wanted to resolve this docket. On October 6, 2003, I faxed all the information necessary to resolve this docket. As of this date, the Commission has not received payment and settlement proposal. Just as information the 2003 Regulatory Assessment Fee return notice will be mailed in mid-December and become due in a little over three months.

In researching the company further, I discovered that the Florida Department of State, Division of Corporations administratively dissolved The Mobile Phone Company, Inc. on September 19, 2003, for not filing its annual report. Therefore, if the company decides to resolve Docket No. 030619-TX, it would also need to first reactivate The Mobile Phone Company, Inc. with the Division of Corporations.

In Order to resolve this docket, the company must:

- Pay the \$10.16 past due balance of the 2001 fee;
- Complete the 2002 return;

AUS CAF

CMP COM

CTR ECR

GCL

OPC MMS SEC

OTH

- Pay the 2002 fee, including statutory late payment charges;
- Provide the additional information requested by the Commission's Division of Consumer Affairs concerning Complaint No. 517641T (Customer: Genie Shayne); and
- Reactivate The Mobile Phone Company, Inc. with the Florida Department of State, Division of Corporations.

CUMPLESION

11592 ttol/18 5

Mr. Edwin Altamirano, President Page 2 November 17, 2003

If full payment and the above requirements are not received by December 8, 2003, it is staff's intention to go forward with this docket and recommend that The Mobile Phone Company, Inc.'s CLEC certificate be cancelled. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Paula J. Isler, Research Assistant

Paula J. Islen

Bureau of Service Quality

cc: Office of the General Counsel (Christensen)

Docket No. 030619-TX